
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING  APPROVED   

8 AUGUST 2017 

 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely.  Members present: Supervisors Craig, Wilfuer, Poehlman, Handrich and 

Koeppen.  Others present:  Sheriff Brad Hardel, Chief Deputy Al Kraeger, Captain Don Conat, 

Captain Todd Rasmussen, Captain Rob Karski, Captain Adam Wogsland and Lt. Jason Russell. 

Chairman Jonely gave the open meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote.  

Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Poehlman to approve the minutes 

of the July 11, 2017 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion carried without a 

negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the July bills as 

presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Karski reported for the Communication Center that CritiCall software has been 

installed and is being tested. This will be used for potentially new dispatchers.   

Captain Wogsland reported for the Jail that there are still two vacant staff positions.  

The medical staff is keeping Narcan in stock.  The jail inspector will be on-site on 08/09/17. 

 Sheriff Hardel and Captain Conat reported for the Detective Division that they continue 

to be very busy with referrals from DHHS, a search warrant in the northern part of the county 

and the shooting death of a 15-year-old recently. 

 Captain Rasmussen reported on the Patrol Division statistics.   A motion was made by 

Supervisor Poehlman, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the patrol report.  The 

motion carried without a negative vote.  The patrol report was placed on file.     Captain 

Rasmussen reported on the one fatality in July, which brings the total to two so far this year. 

 The Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  A motion was made 

by Supervisor Handrich, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to accept the report.  The motion 

carried without a negative vote and the report was placed on file.     



 The Sheriff’s Report was given by Sheriff Hardel.  One of our patrol sergeants was 

attacked while serving a capias on a juvenile.  The recent K-9 Brat Fry was very well attended.  

Chairman Jonely asked about ATV trails in the county.  The Town of Royalton has some trails.  A 

change in the vehicle search policy has been made regarding Fentanyl.  An officer will no longer 

search a vehicle alone or enter Fentanyl into evidence alone.   

 Sheriff Hardel reported that the Finance Department has asked for potential expenses in 

the case that the Sheriff’s Office were to use the County Highway facility.   The main anticipated 

expense would be erecting a fence behind the building down to the river.   

 Supervisor Handrich moved, second by Supervisor Wilfuer to adjourn at 10:04 a.m.  

Motion carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


